From: 
Rob Lowther  

Sent:
11 March 2013 09:58

To:
Laura Bailey

Subject:
13/00321/OUT Land Including OS7400, 5257, 4976, 2661, And 5257 South Of Salt Way Adj To Bloxham Road Banbury

Laura,

The Environmental Statement tat accompanies this planning application provides a detailed commentary on the noise and vibration issues associated with the proposed development. The assessment considers both the constrcution and operational phases of the development.

Objective noise surveys have been carried out to establish baseline data for use in making the predictions of the impact of construction and operational noise.Road traffic noise has been identified as the most significant noise impact during the operational phase and modelling software based on the CRTN protocol has been used to predict these effects.

Short term adverse affects have bene predicted at the nearest noise sensitive receptors during the construction phase of the development and mitigation measures are proposed.

It is predicted that the development inits operational phase will not generate road traffic noise that will have an adverse inpact on existing noise sensitive receptors.However there are areas within the development that will require nois emitigation measures to be introduced to achieve an acceptable accoustic environment. Mitigation measures will need to be incorporated into the site design to ensure that the required external daytime, and internal daytime and night-time noise levels, are achieved at residential areas and the proposed school sites. To meet the external daytime, and internal daytime and night-time noise limits, mitigation measures will need to be incorporated as follows:

· The incorporation of a stand-off between the edge of the proposed

residential areas of the development and the major road links adjacent to the

proposed development where possible;

· The orientation of outdoor living areas to the rear of the proposed residential

properties nearest to and with a direct line of sight of the A361; and

· Glazing and ventilation in building facades of noise sensitive rooms located

nearest to and with a direct line of sight of the A361.

The opertaion elements of the commercial parts of the development will require separate assessment as their intended use becomes clear.

Rob Lowther

Rob Lowther
Anti Social Behaviour Manager

Public Protection and Development Management

